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MINUTES OF MEETING
 

MONDAY – 8th December 2014 – 7:00 PM

 

 

The Wilton Conservation Commission held its Regular Monthly Meeting on

Monday, 8th of December 2014, at 7:00 PM at the Town Hall.

 

• Bart Hunter, Chairman: called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm 
• Visitors: Tracey Ewig – Observing 

 

Old Business:

• Minutes:  Review/Approve Meeting Minutes for November 10th.  Bill made a motion to accept 
the minutes, Spencer second, all in favor. Minutes Accepted. 

• Budget & Expenditures:  Review & Update.
a. Discuss 2015 Meeting with Budget Com. Bart seemed to go very well, the only issue 

was whether the town will adjust the $2,800 from the WCC property maintenance 
amount in our budget or put it under another Town budget line.  Either way it comes out 
of the town final budget.   

b. Bart has an invoice for $60.00 from attending the NHACC Seminar.  Bill made a motion
to pay the invoice, Spencer second the motion. All in favor.  Invoice to be paid, signed 
by Jeff Stone to be paid.  Donna will hand deliver to Pam. 

 

• ZBA: December Meeting was cancelled. 
• Planning Board:  No Cases at this time that require our attention 
• Forest Management:

a. Discussing a possible designation of Prime Wetlands. These wetlands were discussed as 
possible candidates: Burton Pond and Brook North of Burton Highway. Burton Brook 
South of Burton Highway between Isaac Frye and Davisville Road: Stephenson property
is an idea. The brook expands quite a distance and it could be a way of highlighting 

http://www.ci.wilton.nh.us/


certain areas.  If you are thinking enforcement this would be like any wetlands, by the 
state very poorly drained is prime. 

b. Fall property monitoring update and discussion.  Someone posted “No Trespassing” 
signs on Hoover’s property. They can post “No Hunting” signs.  There is an easement on
the property and it can’t be posted “No Trespassing” Alan contacted the Hoover's they 
didn't post the signs.  Alan is looking for something in writing before he takes down the 
signs. Note:  some people have spent some time setting up cross country signs need to 
find out who? Also someone dropped off a pile of brush at the site, Alan will take care of
it. 

c. Abbot Hill field there is a pin they can't find in the North East corner. Bart and Joe are 
planning on following up. lot H41 

• Conservation Plan:
a. Bart started editing – Donna working in it. 

• Wildlife Sightings: Les Bear on the porch - / deer skeleton on from pond Milford Side/ mangy 
Fox. Spencer 

 

New Business:

• Frog Pond Junk & Trash:  Jeff Stone
a. Jeff spoke with Pam shortly after the last meeting and apparently, the selectmen sent a 

letter to Mark Gable saying that they needed to meet with him.  He has received the 
letter but has not acted on it. Jeff was asked to keep communicating with Pam on this. 

• Barnett Water: Discussion 
• Wilton Town Website:  Donna let Jeff know she was having trouble attaching the Agenda to 

the actual meeting on the Calendar. 

 

• Miscellaneous – 

• Souhegan River Local Advisory Committee (SoRLAC) – Nothing until January.  

 

Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45, Les second the motion, all in favor. Meeting 
adjourned.
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